

February 1, 2019

Dear Dr. Patel,

I want to take this opportunity to express our gratitude for the support you provided to TSA Team Orlando during the lapse in funding. Your efforts clearly confirmed our leadership philosophy of "Commit to our People",

As you know, our mission is very clear. We must ensure the safety and security in all modes of transportation while at the same time safeguarding the efficient flow of people and commerce. Our Officers and Staff that were required to report for duty during the lapse in funding, accomplished this goal during the longest government shutdown in US history. In order to complete this, we had to rely on the unique capabilities and experience of each member of our workforce.

On behalf of my entire team we thank you for your generous donations. Your willingness to extend a helping hand to those in need during their time of uncertainty was extremely kind and greatly appreciated.

Our success in continuing operations at Orlando International Airport was clearly a result of what happens when we join forces together to support our Airport Community.

Thank you for what you did to assist! And thank you for your partnership and dedication to our Nation.

Best Regards,

Jung & Han

Jerry G. Henderson Federal Security Director Orlando, Florida